# Keystone Nursing Care Center Monthly Newsletter

July 2021 Page 1

### From the desk of the Administrator

Resident's Rights:

<u>Planning and Implementing Care:</u> The resident has the right to be informed of, and participate in, his or her treatment, including:

The right to request, refuse and/or discontinue treatment, to participate in or refuse to participate in experimental research, and to formulate an advance directive.

If you need a copy of Residents Rights please contact Cindy Behrens, BSW to make your request. These are also listed in the facility by the front door.

If you have any questions please contact Tracy Hanson BSN, Administrator or Cindy Behrens, BSW at 319-442-3234.

#### Resident Advocates:

For those of you currently on our committee, we will have a meeting on Wednesday July 14th at 9am.

Please let Cindy Behrens BSW, Social Worker know if you can attend. Thank you







Congratulations to Mary Jo Feldman on 25 years of service to the Keystone Nursing Care Center!! We are lucky to have you and your dedication to our residents!! Thank you from all of us here!!!

## **Help Wanted:**

#### Nursing:

Full or Part time RN/LPN. Please call Lindsay Niebes, Director of Nursing or Tracy Hanson, Administrator, BSN for details. 319-442-3234.

#### Kitchen:

Dietary Aids 4pm-8pm. Must be flexible to work M-F and are required to work every other weekend. Contact September, Dietary Manger at 319-442-3234.



#### **Attention Volunteers:**

Volunteers for activities will start back up on June 21st in the facility. Volunteers will be screened by the activity director when they arrive. The activity director will determine if the volunteer has been vaccinated or not.

If the volunteer has been vaccinated, no covid test will be needed. Please bring your vaccination card with you for us to make a copy of.

If the volunteer is unvaccinated, they will need to be tested for Covid-19 right after screening is complete. Please arrive 15 minutes before the activity for the test to be completed. If a test is positive, the volunteer will need to leave the facility immediately.

All Volunteers will need to wear a face mask and adhere to the core principles of Covid-19 prevention.

During the activity, the activity director will keep a log of residents that attend the activity. If there are any staff or residents that are unvaccinated in the activity, the activity director will offer a face mask to those residents. If the resident refuses to wear the mask the activity director will keep a log of this.

Any questions? Please contact Amy Sparks, Activity Director or Tracy Sieck, Infection Control nurse at the care center.



Congratulations to our
Employees of the Month!!
Tracy Jurgens for the Care
Center and Megan Toney from
our Home Health. Thank you
ladies for all of your hard
work and for what you do
everyday!!



July 2021 Page 3

# **Activity Announcements**





Thank you to the Keystone Recreation
Board for organizing "the wave" for our
residents during a town little league game.
The resident really enjoyed being a part of
the night!!





Keystone Nursing Care Center 250 5th Street Keystone, IA 52249

**RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED** 

PRSRT MKT U.S. POSTAGE PAID KEYSTONE, IA PERMIT NO. 9

## UPCOMING EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES

Community Luncheon—All are welcome!! Thursday July 8th at the Van Horne Community Center. Doors open at 11:30am for blood pressure checks, lunch served at noon. Please RSVP to the care center if you would like to attend. We look forward to hosting these again and hope to see you there!

Resident Advocate meeting: For those of you on our committee, we will have a meeting on Wednesday July 14th at 9am. Please let Cindy Behrens BSW, Social Worker know if you can attend.

If you know anyone that would like to receive our newsletter please call 319-442-3234 with name and address. You can also find it on line at www.keystonecarecenter.com

Keystone Nursing Care Center does not discriminate against any person on the basis of race, color, national origin, disability, or age in admission, treatment, or participation in its programs, services and activities, or in employment. For further information about this policy contact: Tracy Hanson, Administrator, Section 504 Coordinator, PH. 319-442-3234, TTY/State Relay PH. 800-735-2943.

July 2021